EASTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY

STAFF COUNCIL

Minutes

Meeting of April 13, 2004

Call to Order

Vice Chair Stephanie King called the meeting to order on Tuesday, April 13, 2004 at 10:00 a.m. in Perkins 345.  Chair Laird had previously notified the Council that she would be late for the meeting.

Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Denise Conner, Don DeLuca, Stephanie King, Lisa Laird, Jey Marks, Bennett Rowe, JoAnn Storie, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, and ex-officio member Staff Regent David Williams.  Elizabeth Forbes had informed the Council that she would not be able to attend due to physical limitations.

Minutes

Minutes of the meeting of March 16, 2004 were distributed to the Council for approval.  There was unanimous approval for acceptance of the Minutes as presented.

Standing Committee Reports

Issues and Benefits Committee

Hossein Vaez, Chair, reported the committee had met and discussed several areas of concern that had been shared with committee members.  It was agreed that any recommendations for staff benefits to be made to the University via the Staff Council should be well researched and documented.  For this reason, each committee member was assigned three of EKU’s benchmark universities to research staff benefits.  

The committee also agreed further information was needed from EKU regarding classification, salaries, and insurance in order to be well informed before any recommendations would be made.


The Council discussed several of the concerns.


Communications Committee
As Chair Elizabeth Forbes could not be present, Don DeLuca reported on the meeting held by this committee.  The committee had met with Gene Kleppinger for instruction on the use of Blackboard by the Council.  Mr. Kleppinger agreed to work with Ron Yoder to make the Staff Council Web Page more user friendly.

Ideas were discussed on how to provide on the Web a means for staff to raise issues and questions with members of the Council.  It was agreed the committee would work on a Web survey instrument that could send questions and issues to a particular Council member or a committee chair.  Committee members were to be working on possible survey questions prior to the next meeting.

Discussion by the Council included a recommendation that any issues and concerns be sent to the Chair or Secretary/Treasurer in addition to a committee in order to have complete records of concerns brought up by staff members.

Staff Recognition and Professional Development

Don DeLuca, Chair, reported the committee had met and discussed several issues including recognition currently being given staff on campus that included the Employee Recognition Luncheon and the Retirement Dinner.  The committee did not want to “take over” these functions, but Council members could agree to actively serve on the committees for these functions.

The committee also discussed the idea of a “Staff Emeritus” status for retiring staff employees of the University.  The committee is currently checking other universities to see what guidelines were being used to implement this recognition.

The committee had also discussed the possibility of making software available to staff that allowed for both testing and self-teaching of software applications.  This software is currently available to students in particular classes, but is not available to others.  This could provide an advancement tool for staff.  The committee will investigate this further.

Discussion by the Council included the possibility of providing a self-reported “expertise” list on the Web that would allow someone with questions a person to contact for assistance.  The Council also suggested the committee investigate career pathing for staff.  Tuition benefits offered to staff were also discussed with regard to the possibility of full tuition for dependents and tuition at Model.  It was also suggested the committee investigate the possibility of retirees being able to continue having faculty/staff scholarship benefits after retirement.

Action Plan
Chair Laird stressed the importance of the Council being successful in this first year of existence in order to establish their credibility on campus to staff, faculty and the administration.  She asked the committees to make recommendations to the Council by the next meeting for benefits, recognition or professional development that would not cost the University due to the current budgetary constraints.  She emphasized that any recommendations must be fully documented before they could be taken to the President for her consideration.

Conclusion

A meeting of the Executive Council was scheduled for April 27, 10:30 a.m. in Perkins 345. 

The next meeting for the Staff Council was scheduled for May 11, 10:00 a.m. in the Powell Building.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer

.

